PROJECT REPORT FOR SAU AWARD

TO BE SUBMITTED ONE YEAR FROM DATE OR RECEIPT OF AWARD

Alter the form as needed for spacing answers, but please duplicate

the form’s format and language

Please submit to Ben Johnson (Slot #35, bfjohnson@saumag.edu) both a Microsoft Word email attachment and a hard copy.

1. NAME OF AWARD RECIPIENT:  Dr. James Ulmer, Professor of English, Department of English and Foreign Languages.

2. TITLE OF PROJECT: Short Fiction and the Marketplace and The Craft of Storytelling

3. SUMMARY OF WORK ACCOMPLISHED:

My collection of stories, The Secret Life, was published in August, and in recent weeks the book has been nominated for two awards from The Texas Institute of Letters (best fiction and first fiction), a Bram Stoker Award from The Horror Writers Association, and the Shirley Jackson Award.  Since then, I have been working on finishing stories for a proposed second collection.  Currently, I have seven new stories and am working on a long eighth story (approximately 36 pages) which, when complete, will give me two-thirds of a finished second collection.


This last fellowship also gave me the time to do research on the current fiction market.  While this is an ongoing project, I have recently submitted stories, based on my research, to The North American Review, The Paris Review, The Georgia Review, and The Oxford American.  The opening story of my proposed second collection, “Sad Annie,” has just been accepted for publication by The Valparaiso Fiction Review.  In addition, two of my craft essays, “Point of View and the Camera” and “Characterization in the Short Story” are upcoming in Carpe Articulum Literary Review.  CALR, after a brief hiatus, will resume publication with the Spring 2013 issue, giving me the opportunity
4. PRESENT STATUS OF PROJECT:


With the appearance of my book, the main part of this project is complete.  Research into current publishing trends for short fiction is ongoing.
5. STATEMENT OF PURPOSES AND AMOUNTS OF AWARD      EXPENDITURES:  Not applicable.
